

1 Complete. Use the words below.

(8 x 1 = 8)

inspired • including • full of • certain • completely • exactly • giant • directions

1. One wall in my room is _____ covered with posters.
2. Jane and her sister look _____ the same.
3. Where is the harbour? Could you give me _____ ?
4. There are many sports I like playing, _____ volleyball and tennis.
5. Oh, wow! There's a _____ spider in the sink — it's really huge!
6. I don't like going to the market on Sundays because it's always _____ people.
7. Winnie-the-Pooh was _____ by a real bear that lived in London Zoo.
8. The library is only open on _____ days of the week.

2 Circle the correct answer.

(2 x 7 = 14)

- Tony is a painter and he also makes wooden toys. He's a ____ guy.
a. polite b. talented
- The film is about a strange _____ with three eyes and many legs.
a. crowd b. creature
- The Christmas party was fantastic _____. Class 3B!
a. welcome b. thanks to
- The story ____ an old castle in Italy about 100 years ago.
a. is set in b. is up to
- You've got to read this book. It's got a really happy _____.
a. villain b. ending
- I've spoken to Zoe on the phone, but I've never _____ met her.
a. actually b. right
- Our new neighbour is a very friendly _____.
a. crime b. guy

3 Circle the correct words.

 $(8 \times 1 = 8)$

1. What do people put on their faces, **handbags** or **make-up**?
2. Where can you study, in an **area** or a **college**?
3. What is another word for strange, **weird** or **kind**?
4. Is throwing rubbish into the sea bad for the **environment** or for **space**?
5. Is a man's beard on his **chest** or his **chin**?
6. What kind of flowers never need water, **fake** or **real** flowers?
7. If something is amazing, is it **ordinary** or **awesome**?
8. Which person isn't nice, a **perfect** or a **nasty** person?

4 Circle the correct answer.

(10 x 1 = 10)

1. Of course I like rock music. That's the _____.
I bought tickets for this concert!
a. fantasy
b. reason
c. change
d. lift
2. Let's go inside now. It's cold and it's getting _____.
a. dark
b. smart
c. serious
d. heavy
3. Cartoons are _____ films.
a. free
b. quiet
c. animated
d. original
4. What's your new neighbourhood like?
Can you _____ it for me?
a. disguise
b. create
c. grab
d. describe
5. My brother is very brave. He isn't _____ of anything!
a. afraid
b. colourful
c. ancient
d. bright
6. We've been studying for the test all morning.
Let's _____ for an hour.
a. look out
b. take away
c. take a break
d. give away
7. I hurt my foot yesterday and it's very difficult for me to walk up the _____.
a. office
b. steps
c. muscle
d. fountain
8. The party is a _____ so don't tell Alice.
a. scene
b. size
c. secret
d. character
9. Lucy was already at school when she _____ she had left her sweatshirt on the bus!
a. appeared
b. tied
c. imagined
d. realized
10. We're going to Crete at the weekend.
Can you _____ a good place to stay?
a. recommend
b. protect
c. admire
d. encourage

Score: _____ / 40

1 Complete. Use the Past Simple or Past Perfect Simple.

(5 x 2 = 10)

- After we _____ (finish) our homework, we went to the gym.
- Our team lost the game because we _____ (not practise) enough.
- We were excited because we _____ (never / travel) to Paris before.
- By the time we _____ (arrive) at the station, the train had already left.
- It started to rain just after we _____ (start) our hike.
- Leo had never seen a skyscraper before he _____ (visit) New York City last year.

2 Complete. Use the, a, an or —.

(5 x 1 = 5)

- My dad is _____ history teacher.
- Lucy is _____ amazing musician.
- _____ Athens is the largest city in Greece.
- This book is written in _____ French.
- _____ Science Museum in London is fantastic!

3 Complete. Use the correct form of the modals below.

(5 x 2 = 10)

should • not be able to • could • not have to • might

- My friends think I _____ join their band, but I don't want to.
- _____ you help me hang this poster?
- I've got to look after my sister tomorrow, so I _____ come over after school.
- I _____ go to the skatepark this afternoon, but I'm not sure.
- The concert is free! We _____ pay for tickets!

4 Complete. Use the reflexive pronouns below.

(5 x 1 = 5)

themselves • myself • herself • yourselves • ourselves

- I'm not hungry because I made _____ a sandwich when I came home.
- Lisa bought _____ a costume for Carnival.
- We cleaned up after the party by _____.
- James and Kim invented this game by _____.
- Did you and Ben enjoy _____ at the beach yesterday?

5 Circle the correct Modal Perfect.

(5 x 2 = 10)

- I'm really tired. I **shouldn't have** / **wouldn't have** come home so late last night.
- Where's my tablet? John **must have** / **would have** taken it again!
- Thanks for your help, Sandra. I **may not have** / **couldn't have** done this project by myself.
- I **must have** / **would have** arrived earlier but my bus was late.
- I can't find my glasses. I **might have** / **should have** left them at school.

Score: ____ / 40

1a Read the text. Answer the questions.

(5 x 1 = 5)

Christopher Reeve

Christopher Reeve was an American actor who is well known for playing Superman in films in the 1980s. He was chosen to act in these films because he was a talented young actor and he was good at athletics and sport. However, he didn't have huge muscles like the Superman character in the comic books, so he trained for months before each film. That way he didn't need to use fake muscles under his Superman suit. Christopher Reeve was an awesome Superman and his films were very successful. Many people actually believed that he really had superpowers and could fly.

One of Christopher's favourite hobbies was horse riding. When he was 42 years old, he took part in a horse riding competition and had a terrible accident. He fell off his horse and broke his neck. He couldn't move his arms or legs after the accident and he had to use a wheelchair.

After the accident, Christopher spent a lot of his time trying to improve the lives of people using wheelchairs. He also helped scientists with their research about how doctors could help people in wheelchairs to walk again. Christopher inspired a lot of people. He won many prizes for his acting and for the help he gave to other people.

He was Superman in films and in real life!

1. Why was Christopher Reeve a good actor to play Superman? _____
2. Why did Christopher need to train before each film? _____
3. What did he like to do in his free time? _____
4. What research did Christopher help scientists with? _____
5. What did he win prizes for? _____

1b Find words that mean:

(5 x 1 = 5)

1. famous (par. 1) _____
2. good at doing something (par. 1) _____
3. not real (par. 1) _____
4. very bad (par. 2) _____
5. make someone believe they can do something (par. 3) _____

2 Write about a person you admire. Use the questions below to help you.

(10 points)

How do you know this person (family or friend, social media, TV, sport competitions, etc.)?

What does he / she do?

Describe how this person looks.

What is special about this person and why do you admire him / her?

Score: ____ / 20

Total Score: ____ / 100